
In This Issue – May 2023 
→ End of COVID-19 PHE 

End of COVID-19 Public Health Emergency (PHE) 
Information for Marketplace providers 

The COVID-19 (Coronavirus) Public Health Emergency ended on May 11, 
2023. 

Molina Healthcare is committed to assisting our providers and members 
through this transition, as certain Marketplace benefits and processes 
will change. 
• COVID-19 Vaccines: Molina will continue providing coverage for 

COVID-19 vaccines as a preventative service without cost-sharing 
only through in-network providers and pharmacies. No prior 
authorization (PA) is required. 

• Medical and Drug Treatment for COVID-19: Services will be covered 
consistent with the standard terms of the member’s policy, 
including cost-sharing and PA requirements. 

• Lab testing for COVID-19: Services will be covered consistent with 
the standard terms of the member’s policy, including cost-sharing 
and PA requirements. 

• Over-the-counter COVID-19 home test kits: These will be covered at 
in-network pharmacies only and will have plan cost-sharing. Limit 
one kit (up to 2 tests) per member per month. 

For information on PA requirements, please visit MolinaMarketplace.com/marketplace/oh/en-us/Providers. 
PA tools and materials are available on the provider pages under the “Prior Authorizations” button, including 
our easy-to-use PA Lookup Tool for verifying specific requirements by code. 

We appreciate your continued partnership in caring for our members and your patients. 

Please contact your Provider Services Representative if you have any questions or concerns. 

Questions? 
Provider Services – (855) 322-4079 
Monday - Friday: 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. for 
Medicaid, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. for MyCare 
Ohio, and 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. for Medicare 
and Marketplace 

Email us at OHProviderRelations@ 
MolinaHealthcare.com 

Visit our website at 
MolinaHealthcare.com/OhioProviders 

Connect with Us 
www.facebook.com/MolinaHealth 
www.twitter.com/MolinaHealth 

Join Our Email Distribution List 
Get this bulletin via email. Sign up at  
MolinaHealthcare.com/ProviderEmail.  

The Special Provider Bulletin is a newsletter distributed to all network providers serving beneficiaries of Molina 
Healthcare Medicaid, Medicare, MyCare Ohio and Health Insurance Marketplace health care plans. 
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